From: <u>Terrence Justice</u>

To: <u>"dnhigginskeywest@aol.com"</u>

Cc: cbbpk@bellsouth.net; William Knetge (william.knetge@navy.mil); lerskine@keywestcity.com; David Fernandez

(dfernand@keywestcity.com); "bohlinger@keywestcity.com"

Subject: ITB 13-011

Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 11:22:00 AM

Paul,

This email is notification of our intent to award this project to your firm as you have submitted the lowest bid. However, please be aware that the second lowest bid was within 5% and included a Local Vendor Certification affidavit. As such, we have an award process that may be governed by Local Vendor provisions of the City of Key West Code of Ordinances, section 2-798.

I have a meeting scheduled with our legal department for early this afternoon at which point I will know what documents I will be able to send you. Know that all the submitted bids will become part of the public record after full review and pursuant to the Commission meeting in which this award is made. I will do my best to keep everyone informed and keep this process transparent.

Respectfully,

Terrence K. Justice
City/Navy Construction Coordinator
305.809.3943 Ofc.
305.304.4799 Mob.
305.809.3739 Fax
tjustice@keywestcity.com